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Dear Friends, 

The angel said to them, “Do not be afraid; for see—I am bringing you good news of great joy for all the 
people: to you is born this day in the city of David a Savior, who is the Messiah, the Lord. This will be a 
sign for you: you will find a child wrapped in bands of cloth and lying in a manger.” And suddenly there was 
with the angel a multitude of the heavenly host, praising God and saying, “Glory to God in the highest 
heaven, and on earth peace among those whom he favors!” 
LUKE 2:10-14 (NRSV) 

The angels announced the birth of Jesus to the shepherds with great joy. Wouldn’t it have been wonderful 
to hear such a beautiful chorus! Maybe we can still be part of hearing and spreading joy, even in the midst 
of a pandemic! This year, our theme for Advent is “Sharing the Joy,” and it is helpful to think about how we 
define joy. 

“Joy” is more than an emotion when we look at it in the Christian context. Joy grows within us as we begin 
to see the world through God’s eyes and respond with the heart of God to those who are in need and 
who seek love and grace and assurance in their own lives. 

“Sharing the Joy,” then, is a response to the power of God’s love in our lives, and it becomes a way of 
living to help others, to share from our own bounty, and to BE the church in the world. We are the Church 
of Jesus Christ, building God’s kingdom on earth, and sharing the joy of God’s love with others. And it all 
began with a baby in a manger. “Glory to God in the highest heaven, and on earth peace among those 
whom he favors.” Amen. 

Dave and I wish you all a blessed Christmas, full of joy and love. 

Love and Blessings, Rev. Deb



GOOD  
TO 

KNOW  

Advent Devotionals 
An Advent devotional is available either as an email a"achment or paper 
copy. Please let Rev. Deb know if you would like one, or check in the church 
office.  The same Advent Devotional has been recorded by people from the 
Eliot UMC, St. Mark’s UMC in Ki"ery, and our congregation, as a daily reading. 
Go to fumcportsmouth.com and click on the 2020 ADVENT DEVOTIONAL 
link. 

Bishop’s Day on the District 
Bishop Devadhar will hold a “Bishop’s Day on the District” with the Granite 
State District on Wednesday, December 2 from 7:00 - 8:30 pm. Everyone is 
invited to join the ZOOM meeting. Links will be sent when the time is closer. 
This is a great way to connect with other church folks and to interact  
with our bishop. 

Children’s Christmas Pageant 
On Sunday, December 20, we will have a Virtual Children’s Christmas Pageant 
that has been pre-recorded. This will include children from the Eliot UMC, St. 
Mark’s UMC in Ki"ery, and our church. We will begin with a live presentation 
by Pastor Dawn DiManna and Rev. Deb who will introduce the pageant and 
share a li"le of what has gone into pu"ing it together. We will begin at 10 am, 
the same time as our worship service normally is. Following the pageant, we 
will join with the other two congregations for prayer time and greetings led by 
Pastor Dawn and Rev. Deb. To access the service, go to eliotumc.org and click 
the link to the service and pageant. This will also be on YouTube and 
Facebook. Please plan to be part of this exciting new collaboration and 
support our children in presenting the pageant! Mark your calendars  
and tune in! 

Christmas Eve 
On Christmas Eve, we will have a worship video that will be posted on 
YouTube, Facebook, and sent out to those with emails. Feel free to share it 
with others! 

Rev. Deb’s Vacation 
Rev. Deb will take a week’s vacation from December 25 through December 
31st. Anyone in need of pastoral care, please contact David Richards or leave 
a message at the Church office. 

http://fumcportsmouth.com
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Feliotumc.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cbevan_bloemendaal%40vfc.com%7C1af287e2f53a4b19f98408d890a29a74%7C7d97f40069b44df4a009c9806ec70783%7C0%7C0%7C637418375345592298%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ShvrKgOChvYJ8outIo%2BSaBPaN5qW4YKo3TnkjOttyCU%3D&reserved=0


This year has been challenging in 

countless ways and we are reminded 

of that family traveling to Bethlehem 

who had nothing, but through the 

kindness of an innkeeper they were 

given a place to stay.   

Our fundraiser this year is “Share 

The Joy” a collaboration between 

the FUMC Kids First program and 

with Airial Sillanpaa who is the 

President of the NHFAPA [NH 

Foster and Adoptive Parent 

Association] and FUMC Kids First 

program in making a difference in 

some local kids lives this Christmas.   

You can help by visiting h"ps://

fumcportsmouth.com/?page_id=4152 

and share the joy this season.  

http://fumcportsmouth.com
http://fumcportsmouth.com


MEET 
THE 
KIDS 

MT, JM, K and M are local children right 
here in NH that we are looking for your 
help in supporting this Christmas.  It has 
been incredibly challenging for everyone 
but even more so for these kids.  Let’s 
make their Christmas one to remember! 



Hi everyone, 

I am beyond excited to be partnering with 

the FUMC Kids First program in making a 

difference in local kids lives this 

Christmas…thank you all for being a part 

of it.  It’s as easy as clicking on the  

Share The Joy link Fund Raiser on the 

fumcportsmouth.com website and meet 4 

kids that can really use your help.   

With love, Airial 

http://fumcportsmouth.com


DAILY UPDATES, WEBSITE, FACEBOOK, INSTAGRAM



Announcement about getting yearly pledges in by 12/31 to count for 2020 tax year

1. The FUMC website now has a “GIVE” navigation tab to make giving easier 

2. To receive tax credit for 2020 have your pledges in by 12/31 

3. The SHARE THE JOY campaign is live for your donation 

4. FUMC would value you keeping up on your 2020 pledges to meet budget needs 

5. Send or drop off a check at the church’s mailbox or office



THANK YOU 
To every one who was part of the Thanksgiving Pie Team 

from prepping, baking, boxing, writing and ultimately 

buying our homemade pies…with a grateful heart thank 

you!  There were 54 pies made with almost 50% of them 

going to new customers from the surrounding community.  

  



ADVENT 
DEVOTIONAL 

READINGS 
In collaboration with the Eliot UMC, St 

Mark’s UMC and FUMC Portsmouth there 
are Advent Devotional readings that were 

wri"en by Rev. Dr. Deb and narrated by 
folks from all three churches.  You can find 
the them on our FUMC website homepage.   

May you be blessed in listening to these 
daily devotions.   



PRAYER
LIST

Scarle! 

Steve & Colleen Nelson 

Bill & Gayle Gardei 

Geisinger Family 

Erika 

Earl 

Jim 

Delores 

Juliann 

Jayne Griffin & Family 

Jim Slater 

Fickenscher Family 

Amelia and Michelle 

Barbara Glidden 

Gil & Marilyn Stebbins 

John 

                        Danny Westbrook 

Dan Strange 

Charles Gilman 

Bobbie Noble 

Pixie & Wayne Balt 

Fred 

Durgin Pines Residents & Workers 

Riverside Rest Home Residents & Workers 

Those who have lost loved ones to COVID-19 

 Those in nursing and assisted living care  

Our Denomination 

Our Church Family  



OUR FAMILY
WHO CAN’T MAKE IT TO CHURCH

Gayle Gardei 

2 Victoria Ct. #219 

York, ME 03909 

Rev Bill Gardei 

Durgin Pines  

9 Lewis Road #127 

Ki!ery, ME 03904

James New 

9 Lewis Road  

Rm#104 

Ki!ery, ME 03904

Barbara Clement 

Riverside Rest Home 

276 County Farm Rd #304 

Dover, NH  03820 

bic10925@gmail.com 

Marion Collishaw 

50 Old Colony Way 

Scituate MA 02066

Barbara Glidden 

188 Jones Ave #101 

Portsmouth, NH 03801

Gil Stebbins 

143 Rogers Rd #105 

Ki!ery, ME 03904 

207.807.6675

Barbara Sylvester 

346 Pleasant St. #254 

Portsmouth, NH 03801

mailto:bic10925@gmail.com


December Birthdays  

  3  Al Cansdale 

  4  Jaime Berry 

10  Jennifer Guilford 

10  Shirley Russ 

 11   Ma!hew Allen 

 12  Lauren Li!lefield 

 13  Evelyn New 

 16  Julia Burkes 

23  Priscilla Wilson 

25  Kimberly Philbrick



STAYING
CONNECTED

11/20/2020



FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

129 Miller Avenue - Portsmouth, NH 03801 

Office Phone 603-436-6038   

Email - office@fumcportsmouth.net  

Website - fumcportsmouth.com  

Pastor - Rev. Dr. Debra J. Hanson 

       Like and Follow Us On: 

FUMC PORTSMOUTH  
A RECONCILING CONGREGATION  
We, the congregation of the First United Methodist Church of Portsmouth, New Hampshire, are dedicated in worshipping, learning, and 
serving with all people as we embrace Jesus Christ’s message of love and acceptance. As a United Methodist Church we stand fully behind 
the statement “Open Hearts, Open Minds, and Open Doors”. We celebrate our diversity and invite all persons regardless of age, gender, 
racial or ethnic background, sexual orientation, marital or socioeconomic status, nationality, physical or mental ability into full membership 
and participation in the life of this community of faith.

One way to make a donation to FUMC  is 

to point your phone camera on QR code 

and it will guide you through the process…

thanks for making a difference.

mailto:office@fumcportsmouth.net?subject=
http://fumcportsmouth.com


FUMC December 2020


